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Two Town Council members, Tiverton 
Library’s new Young Adult librarian, a 
licensed social worker, an elementary school 
principal, leaders of local organizations and 
the Chief of Police — have volunteered to 
serve on two Coalition Action committees. 
Their task: recommend programs, policies 
and ordinances that can  reduce 
the risk of harm associated with using and 
growing marijuana in the Town of Tiverton.  

The Health, Safety & Ordinance Committee 
will focus on growing marijuana indoors, as 
required by the state’s Medical Marijuana 
Act. For example, while security systems 
are required for the state’s three licensed 
compassion centers, no proof of security is 
required for licensed caregivers, who grow at 
home, sometimes a single family dwelling but 
often a room in a multi-family home. Further, 
there are no inspections for compliance with 
state or municipal safety, housing and zoning 
codes, despite the need for high-heat, high-
energy fixtures to grow marijuana indoors — 
which presents an increased risk of fire and 
other property damage. Licensed and illegal 
grow house fires are frequently reported 
in national news. The first reported grow 
house fire in Rhode Island occurred in East 
Providence on September 4.  

The Youth Action Committee will recommend 
Town-wide programs to make sure parents 
and kids are getting accurate messages about 
marijuana. According to the most recent 
Tiverton Health and Wellness Survey, more 
than 40 percent of THS students reported 
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smoking marijuana in the previous 30 days 
and more than 45 percent indicate that they 
do not think smoking marijuana is very 
risky or harmful — a false perception that 
is contradicted by science and evidence. 
The committee will focus on how to 
correct this false perception and focus the 

community’s attention on the risks and 
preventing the harm associated with teen 
marijuana use.

The two committees were an outgrowth 
of the Coalition’s Tiverton Marijuana 
Summit held in June at Sandywoods. Both 
committees will meet monthly through 
January when they will deliver their 
recommendations to the Coalition.

Health+Safety Committee

Tom Blakey
Tiverton Chief of Police

Joan Chabot
Tiverton Town Council

Deborah Janick
Tiverton 1st

Linda Larson
Tiverton Education Foundation

Brett Pelletier
Tiverton Town Council

Russ Smith
Sandywoods Farm

Youth Action Committee

Christine Bandoni
Licensed Social Worker

Edith Borden
Student Assistance Counselor

Kasia Piasecka
Tiverton Young Adult Librarian

Suzette Wordell
Fort Barton School Principal

Around the Country: Rx High
A new nationwide survey reported that one 
in four teens has misused or abused a pre-
scription drug at least once in their lifetime 
— a 33 percent increase over the past five 
years.

According to the survey, Partnership Atti-
tude Tracking Study, sponsored by MetLife 
Foundation:

n	 One in eight teens reports that they have 
	 taken Ritalin or Adderall when it was not 
	 prescribed for them. One in five had 	
	 done so before age 14. 

n	 One in four teens believes prescription 
	 drugs can be used as a study aid.
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Comments? Questions? Interests?
Get in touch with Rebecca at 401-835-5311 
or Rebecca@tivertonprevention.org. 
www.TivertonPrevention.org
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The Coalition had its table at Country Day at Pardon Gray 
again this year. What a great way to celebrate being a com-
munity!   This year our display focused on families eating 
dinner together, a positive choice that can pay off big. A 
report issued by CASA (National Center on Addiction and 
Substance Abuse at Columbia University) found that teens 
that have two or fewer family dinners per week are twice as 
likely to smoke daily and to get drunk monthly compared 
to teens who have family dinners five times per week.  
Prevention efforts are not focused solely on “what not to 
do.” Family dinners are a positive approach to prevention.

Thanks to all who stopped by our table and took the time to 
share their e-mail addresses with us. Our e-mail list is used 
to distribute our monthly e-newsletters. All new subscrib-
ers were entered into a drawing for a $25 gift certificate. 
Congrats to Rebecca Labrecque! You are our lucky winner!

Help us spread the word!
Please forward the Coalition News to family, 
friends and associates. Ask them to sign up  
for their own free subscription.

Practicing Prevention: Molly Alert!  
— The Providence Journal reported in September that 
“Molly” has been linked to at least three recent deaths, 
including one Rhode Island resident. 

— In late September, several Tiverton High School  
students informed the Tiverton Prevention Coalition that it 
should “pay attention” to the growing popularity of Molly 
among some students.

— On October 9, a Tiverton teen was arrested on  
Bulgarmarsh Rd. and charged with possession of Molly. 

“Molly” (slang for “mo-
lecular”) refers to the pure 
crystalline powder form of 
MDMA, the chemical com-
pound found in Ecstasy. 
It is a psychoactive drug 
that causes problems simi-
lar to those found among 
amphetamine and cocaine 
addicts. Users experience 
muscle tension, involun-
tary teeth clenching, nau-
sea, blurred vision, chills or sweating, severe anxiety and 
psychotic episodes.

Compounding the risk, tablets or capsules of supposed-
ly pure “Molly” sometimes actually contain other drugs  
instead or in addition, including ephedrine, dextrometho-
rphan, cocaine, meth, or most recently, “bath salts.”

Good prevention practice look for signs of trouble and 
then takes action to avoid harm. Learn more about this 
drug at The National Institute on Drug Abuse and NDA for 
Teens. Together, Tiverton can nip this in the bud.

n	 One-third of teens say they believe “it’s okay to use  
	 prescription drugs that were not prescribed to them to 
	 deal with an injury, illness or physical pain.” 
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“Parents may be sending mixed signals to teens that pre-
scription drugs are okay to misuse or abuse,” the report 
said. “One in five parents indicates they have given their 
teen a prescription drug that was not prescribed to them, 
and 17 percent of parents also report that they do not throw 
away expired prescriptions.” Family medicine cabinets, 
teens report, are one of the primary sources for Rx drugs.

RI  tops New England’s list
for drug overdoses


